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-----Original Message----- 
From: rknutsen@rushmore.com [mailto:rknutsen@rushmore.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, July 06, 2011 3:53 PM 
To: Ficken Rise 
Subject: Fwd: 703-705 Indiana Hearing for conditional use permit/corrected 
 
This letter is written in reference to the hearing for a conditional use permit for an on sale liquor 
establishment to be located @ 703-705 Indiana.  
 
 I own the properties @ 702 and  720 Indiana  (both parking lots) and @ 717 (Suites 100-400)  725 
(Suites 100,200) and 735 Meade Street.   The properties make up most of a city block, which is 
across the street from the proposed business.   A medical office, two dentist offices and two Rapid 
City Regional Hospital departments inhabit these buildings.  In addition, Rapid City Community 
Health's Pediatrics department has recently moved to 725 Meade Street.  There is also a small 
apartment complex located in the basement of 717 Meade (Suite 300) which is a group home for 4  
developmentally delayed young men.  
 
First, though their is proof from the post office (by receipt), I am very concerned that I did not ever 
receive a letter informing me  of this hearing. That seems to be odd, since I  have been opposed to  
this project in the past.  
 
Secondly, my  concern is parking.  We have already encountered problems with patrons and 
employees from Sonic and Casa Real using our lot as an overflow parking area. Since this is the  
largest  parking spot in the area,  R.V.'s and tourists,   large semis and trailors also want to park 
there because "there is room."  I am  liable for anything happening to anyone in  our parking lots.   
 
Thirdly  this type of establishment could change the character of the neighborhood, which to the 
north and east is  predominantly made up of residential homes and  professional offices. Seventh 
Street has been, up to this point, a quiet  residential street.  Elderly patients who are treated in the 
medical office appreciate the "residentail setting" and the easy on/off access from 7th Street.  The 
group home was planned at this location  because of the quiet traffic pattern and the safe, residential 
feel  of the neighborhood.  There are already two casinos within a block or two of this proposed 
business.  Isn't that already enough for a quiet neighborhood?   
 
Mostly, I am  concerned about the city allowing an onsale liquor establishment to be erected across 
the street from a pediatric clinic and across the street from a group home for young men, ages 26-
30.   The clientale for each of these buildings are  extremely vulnerable  due to their ages and their 
developmental delays   
 
We are very much in favor of progress in Rapid City, but for the above reasons, it seems obvious 
that this is not the proper location  for an onsale liquor establishment.     
 
Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.   
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